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Board Meeting
January 10th, 2024, 7:00 p.m.

At the Clubhouse

A Reminder About 
Holiday Decorations
	 Residents are reminded that ACC reg-
ulations require all holiday decorations be 
taken down within fifteen days after the 
holiday season, so please plan accordingly.

Please Shovel 
Your Snow

	 Please be a thoughtful 
neighbor and remove snow 
from the sidewalks after a 
snow fall. Remember that 
we have a lot of children and 
parents that walk to and from 
school, and many neighbors 
who enjoy walking the com-
munity. If snow is left to sit, 
it causes icy conditions that 
can quickly become danger-
ous. If you need assistance 
with your snow removal, 
consider contacting one of our neighbor-
hood youth volunteers listed in the back 
of this newsletter. Thanks for your help in 
keeping our sidewalks safe!

Special Events
	 Special events are a vital part of bring-
ing the Woodbourne community together. 
This year we had a great group of volun-
teers and sponsors who helped us, and we 
look forward to your volunteerism and 
sponsorship next year – we cannot do it 
without your help! The Board is in the 
process of planning the Special Events 
schedule for 2024 and will post it in the 
newsletter once it has been finalized.

Notes From The 
December Board Meeting

	 Every December the Board holds its annual budget ratification meeting, and 
many homeowners were in attendance with lots of great questions and interest. As 
discussed in the meeting, we do not plan on raising dues in the upcoming years, and 

we will continue to ask the neighborhood for help 
when we come up against repair or maintenance 
items. As we negotiate upcoming contracts for 
landscaping and pool management (our top 2 
expense items other than trash), cost coverage 
will be top of mind. On that front – we may be 
asking for volunteers to assist with a variety of 
projects next season in hopes to transition some 
of that money to other areas in need.
	 Woodbourne experienced a lot of changes in the 
last year, and the board is looking forward to new 
and exciting changes throughout 2024. First, we 
are tracking immediate Reserve Study assets that 
are coming due this year. Not all assets will track 
directly to the Reserve Study, but we will evalu-
ate them to ensure we are leveraging our reserve 
spending with our operational budgets.

	 We are also still on track to kick-off the Clubhouse renovation project next 
month. We will choose a vendor and begin choosing the materials and finishes so 
that a calendar can be published to the community. We will keep everyone updated 
on the availability of the clubhouse for use once the project has started, as there will 
likely be blackout periods during construction.
	 Another focus area is on the mechanical room of the pool. Woodbourne replaced 
the pool heater 5 years ago, but we have not undertaken other large maintenance 
items with regards to the pump, filtration system or chemical storage aspects since 
then. We were notified last summer that air was present in our filter system, and we 
had two vendors come out to scope the project. One company opened the existing 
filter and was surprised by the level of decomposition of the metal “rakes” that do 
the filtering of the water. They are almost completely rusted and allowing air into the 
system, which is not ideal. Between the repair of the wader pool leaking pipes, the 
replacement of the pool filter and the rebuild of the pump motor (you may remember 
– the pump went out for 4 days last summer), we will need to invest about $40,000 
into our pool equipment right away. Only about 30% of these expenses reside in the 
reserve budget, so we will need to get creative with our expenses and the repayment 
schedule of the account.  
	 Finally, as mentioned in the last newsletter, the Woodbourne Wave is looking to 
boost its enrollment for the 2024 season. You can view the details again within this 
newsletter, but please be on the lookout for further communication in the coming 
months.
	 We hope everyone enjoyed the holiday season and hopefully had some time to 
reflect and relax. -- Your Woodbourne HOA Board



Board Members 2023/2024
Errin Elizondo, President, ErrinE@woodbournehoa.com   

Sheryl Archuleta, Vice-President, SherylA@woodbournehoa.com   
Darrel Loyd, Treasurer, DarrelL@woodbournehoa.com           
Tony Brown, At-Large, TonyB@woodbournehoa.com           

Simon Weinstein, At-Large, SimonW@woodbournehoa.com   
Adam Sherris, At-Large, AdamS@woodbournehoa.com  

WOODBOURNE WEB SITE: www.portal.accuinc.com 
Sign in and you will be directed to Woodbourne’s community page.

Melissa Stern, Community Manager
303-733-1121 and support@accuinc.com.  

Home Owner Education: www.altitude.law
	 The WOODBOURNE newsletter is published and distributed monthly by 
the Woodbourne Homeowner’s Association, a non-profit homeowner’s associ-
ation. Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute 
a recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter 
are those of the individual authors and not of the Board of Directors of your 
association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher, nor the authors intend 
to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication.
	 News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month before the next 
month’s issue. Please email news articles to the editor at woodbourne.
editor@hotmail.com. No endorsement of any product or service is 
implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. All articles must 
be approved by the editor for publication, or as space permits. 

Clubhouse Reservations
The Woodbourne clubhouse is available until 10:00 p.m. on 
Sundays through Thursdays, and until midnight on Fridays and 
Saturdays. Reservations can be made through the community 
homeowner portal. First, navigate to portal.accuinc.com and 
login in with your email address and password. Next, click on 
the “Calendar & Events” tab located on the left hand side. Then 
click on the “Amenity Calendars” link under the “Calendars 
& Events” header. Click on the “New Reservation Request” 
tab and click on the “Timeline” tab at the top of the calendar. 
This will take you to the page where you will enter all of the 
information that is required to make a reservation. If you also 
want to reserve the pool, please contact the pool management 
company as well.
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Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommenda-
tion or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered 
therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and 
not of the Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, 
publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through 
this publication. 

Advertise in this Newsletter!
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  
of the month for the next month’s issue,  
except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.   

Newsletter Connections: 303-979-7499 or 
info@newsletterconnections.com 
To find ad rates and discounts, go to  
NewsletterConnections.com or scan QR code. 

CCoonnttaacctt  uuss  iiff  yyoouu  aarree  iinntteerreesstteedd  
iinn  ppllaacciinngg  aann  aadd  iinn  tthhiiss  nneewwsslleetttteerr!!  
OOuurr  FFeebbrruuaarryy  ddeeaaddlliinnee  iiss  JJaannuuaarryy  1155tthh..  

NEWSLETTER
CONNECTIONS

SSaammee  GGrreeaatt  CCoommppaannyy,,  
OOwwnneerr  &&  EEmmppllooyyeeeess......  
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L asertype
C olorado
Your neighborhood 

PPrreevviioouussllyy::

PPrreevviioouussllyy::  CCoolloorraaddoo  LLaasseerrttyyppee

Fill your 
home 

with your 
favorite 
color!

Update 
with paint, 

pillows 
and decor 
touches!

303-910-8505
Lori Jackson

The Action Jackson Group

Looking forward to a terrific year ahead! We would like  
to provide you with a FREE home estimate that you can  
use for insurance or future planning... Call me for coffee!
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“The Wave” Announces Guest Swimmer Program Starting in 2024

STRENGTHEN 86% OF YOUR MUSCLES
IN JUST 45 MINUTES!

Row House is the efficient, low-impact, all-in-one cardio
& full-body strength workout for all fitness levels that

builds bodies up rather than breaking them down.
Row House Ken Caryl

10278 W Centennial Rd #103,
Littleton, CO 80127

(303) 630-9165
kencaryl@therowhouse.com

therowhouse.com/location/ken-caryl

First Class Free

	 The Woodbourne Wave Swim Team (The Wave) would like 
to thank the Woodbourne community for its support during 
the 2023 swim season. The Wave also welcomes new families 
to the neighborhood and acknowledges current residents for 
supporting and participating in Wave activities over the years. 
For new residents, The Wave is a non-profit organization 
operating as part of the South Jefferson County Swim League 
(SJSL) and recognized as part of the Colorado State Summer 
Club Swimming Association (CSSCSA). Youth participate 
during the regular swim season May through July by way of 
the Mini-Waver program (swim lessons for ages 4-6), and 
swimming with the Wave team (ages 6-18). Young swimmers 
experience a competitive swim environment and train with top 
coaches on fundamental skills, confidence, 
and team building. The Wave also engages 
with the Woodbourne community by provid-
ing ‘Give Back’ events such as the Winter 
Holiday Hayride, Easter Egg Hunt, and the 
End of Swim Season Celebration. The Wave is 
an excellent way for future generations in our 
desirable community to foster health, responsi-
bility, friendship, and citizenship.
	 We are excited to announce that starting in 2024, swim-
mers in the surrounding neighborhood communities will be 
eligible to join the swim team by invitation only and as guests 
of residents and resident swimmer families. A larger and more 
inclusive team will create opportunities, foster a competitive 
swim environment, and promote the retention of top coaches, 

volunteers, and developing athletes. If someone you know out-
side of our community would benefit from this program, please 
visit woodbournewave.swimtopia.com or scan the QR code. 
	 Thank you for your support over these many years, and we 
look forward to an exciting 2024 season. 
	 Go Wave!

Trash Pickup For Fall 
& Winter Seasons
Trash Pickup For Fall & Winter Seasons Waste Connections 
allows for additional trash collections over and above your 
weekly cart as follows:

	 •	 Leaf Season – October 1st through December 1st each 
year, Waste Connections will take up to 15 bags at no 
additional cost per week for leaf and yard clean up  
season.

	 •	 Holiday Season – December 1st through January 
15th, Waste Connections will pick up any waste / trash  
associated with the holiday including holiday trees at no 
additional cost.

	 If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Waste 
Connections at 303-288-2100.
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NOW AVAILABLE 
FOR YOUR PROJECTS 

ON SHORT NOTICE!

Violation Report 
	 All reported violations through mid-December are catego-
rized below. This includes everything from an initial warning 
letter to fine imposition: 
	 Landscaping and yard maintenance – 25
	 If you would like to report a violation, please contact 
Melissa Stern at ACCU. 

Dog Friendly Shopping 
	 Aspen Grove stores with Dog Friendly Decal welcome you 
and your leashed furry shopping buddy.
	 When you shop with your furry pup, don’t forget to share 
your experience and tag us when you’re posting on social 
media. #aspengrovelovesdogs
	 PUPPY LOVE: February 1st through 28th. Dog and cat 
food donation drive to support Colorado Pet Pantry

—https://aspengrovecenter.com

Light Up The New Year
	 Ring in the new year with us as the Hudson Gardens exhibit 
transforms into the Light Up The New Year show that includes 
vibrant displays, a laser garden, and upbeat music. Join your 
friends and family and immerse yourself in the colorful nautilus 
forest, color cubes, mesmerizing sphere and more. Dated tick-
ets are valid for single admission to Light Up The New Year at 
Hudson Gardens on the date reserved. 
	 •	 Adults: $20 
		  Seniors (65+): $18 
		  Child (ages 3-12): $15
	 •	 2024 Light Up the New Year Dates: Jan. 2-28
	 •	 Doors open at 5:00 p.m.. The last entry is at 8:45 p.m.
	 •	 Tickets valid between 5:00-8:45 p.m.
	 •	 Lights out at 9:30 p.m.

This Space 
Intentionally Left Blank 

for Teen Services
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Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363 
Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, Uku-
lele, Viola, Violin, Cello, & Drums. 303-883-1157. 
Tree Pruning and removal Specialists. Call 
Mr. B! Free est., ins., 30 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514 

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  Free es-
timate. 720-422-8139 
Tutoring - provides homework help, strength-
ens skills, and/or enrichment. Call/text Nancy,  
licensed teacher K-6, 303-932-9745 for availability. 

Stecki painting. Inter/ext. Jeff 720-331-7025 
Furnace inspection w/ CO detection - $49.99.
Emporia Home Services, Your local HVAC Com-
pany. 303-909-2018. (parts/addit. labor not included)
OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Free Est. Call 
today! 30 years in business! Rob: 303-986-8198

Classified ads are $4.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Newsletter Connections at 303-979-7499 or info@NewsletterConnections.com to 
place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at NewsletterConnections.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is 
the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to find local professionals to work 
on your house! You can also find activities, sale items and more!

Find more professionals to suit your needs on our Service Provider Directory at NewsletterConnections.com.

TRY A 
FREE WEEK!

www.CROSSFITKENCARYL.com

720-660-1213

   • Bootcamp / 
     HIIT Classes

   • Open Gym Hours

   • Personal Training

   • USA Weightlifting 
     Certified

• Dedicated Kids Area

• OPEN TO ALL AGES AND ALL FITNESS LEVELS!

Friday Night Films
	 Skip the Theater and enjoy Friday Night Nature Films 
Fireside at South Platte Nature Center. Nature based films 
are carefully chosen and include a variety of entertaining 
topics. All are beautifully filmed, most are award win-
ning. Donation suggested for refreshments.
	 •	 American Eagles - 01/19/24
	 •	 Magic of the Snow Owl - 02/16/24

– https://register.ssprd.org

Gary Manes, Broker
Cell 303-870-9172 
www.garymanes.com
gary@garymanes.com

FREE MARKET ANALYSIS 
&  

REDUCED LISTING FEE 
FOR ALL OF OUR 

WOODBOURNE NEIGHBORS!

WOODBOURNE 
SPECIALIST
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$89$154

$110
$14

$30

$89
$0
$0
$0

not available

Gig speed service fee
Modem/Wi-Fi Rental
Symmetrical Speeds (upload matches download)

Unlimited Data
Total Cost

Monthly Cost Comparison for Gig Speed COMCAST
CABLE

DIRECTLINK
FIBER

Free Router and Wi-Fi gear for

Gig-speed fiber internet was just 
unleashed in your neighborhood!

ARE YOU
READY TO FLY?

No data limits. No strings attached.

as long as you’re a customer.
a $10/month value.

Free install. A $100 value.
Other speed options are available.

Pre-order today to get these limited-time offers!
Call 303-529-1111 | Visit DLBroadband.com/residential-fiber

How To Travel On Snow
	 Skiing: With over 30 ski areas to choose from in Colorado, 
there is truly terrain for every kind of skier and snowboarder. 
All levels and budgets can be accommodated. There are smaller 
slopes perfect for learning the craft, and big giant playgrounds 
that keep everyone in your group entertained for days.
	 Cross Country Skiing: Downhill isn’t the only way to 
enjoy skiing in the Rocky Mountains. Nordic skiing, more 
often referred to as cross country skiing, is fantastic across the 
state. There are Nordic centers near all the 
favorite ski towns and resorts, plus end-
less miles of trails in the national forests 
to peruse on your own accord.
	 Snowshoeing: Most of the aforemen-
tioned Nordic centers in Colorado provide 
access to snowshoers on their multi-use 
trails. Many will even have snowshoe 
rentals available, as do many ski resorts. 
It’s not uncommon for ski areas to allow 
snowshoeing on some of their cat trails 
(greens), or even have separate trails 
completely for these winter hikers.
	 Snowbiking: When written as one 
word, snowbiking technically implies no motor. A Snowbike® 
is a registered trademark that’s used to glide down the slopes, 
similar to downhill skiing. You can rent snowbikes at a few 
places locally, and there are even some ski resorts that allow 
them on their chairlifts, such as Breckenridge Ski Resort. You 
then ride down the mountain as you would on your skis or 
snowboard, except your sitting down on a Snowbike®.

	 Snow Biking: When snow biking is written as two words, it 
implies it has a motor. These are sort of like snowmobiles and 
are used in a similar fashion. There are some snow biking com-
petitions and you could use them in the backcountry (uphill, 
downhill, on the flats) the same as you would a snowmobile. 
This version is not a registered trademark and technically needs 
a space between them, snow bike, however, you still might see 
it improperly referred to as a snowbike with one word.

	 Fat Biking: These are bicycles with 
fat tires and thick treads that are suitable 
for riding on packed snow. They are 
becoming more popular in mountain 
towns, and you can often see someone 
riding along for fun or transportation. 
There are even competitions held. There 
are some shops in select towns that will 
rent you a fat bike to use for a fun day off 
the ski slopes.
	 Snowkiting: Snowkiting is very 
similar to kiteboarding on water. 
However, you’ll use skis or a snowboard 
instead of a surfboard. It’s simpler to 

master kiteboarding since snow supplies less friction than 
water. Do note that snowkiting lessons do require you already 
have a snow kite and harness available. Many people attempt 
snowkiting on frozen lakes, such as Lake Dillon in Summit 
County. An advantage is that this skill can be later applied to 
kiteboarding on the water during the warmer, summer weather.

–https://www.uncovercolorado.com/


